

**Minutes of Meeting of the Municipal District of Muinebheag held in
The McGrath Hall, Mluinebheag, Co. Carlow 2nd March, 2017
at 4 pm.**

Present: Councillor Tom Kinsella (Chairperson), Councillor Arthur McDonald, Councillor Denis Foley, Councillor Michael Doran, Councillor John Murphy, Councillor Willie Quinn, Councillor Charlie Murphy, Cllr. Andy Gladney

Apologies: Councillor Denis Foley
Seamus O'Connor, Director of Services.

In Attendance: Ray Wickham, Senior Executive Engineer,
Josephine Kavanagh, SEO/Meetings Administrator

ITEM NO. 1: Confirmation of minutes of Meeting of Municipal District of Muinebheag held on 10th November, 2016.

Proposed by Councillor John Murphy

Seconded by Councillor Arthur McDonald
AND RESOLVED

“That the Minutes of the Meeting held on the 5th January, 2017, as circulated, are hereby confirmed as to accuracy and, accordingly, signed by the Cathaoirleach and agreed”.

ITEM No. 2 Matters Arising

It was agreed that a Senior official from each of the Departments listed on the Agenda would attend the next meeting in order to brief Members on current developments.

ITEM NO. 3: Congratulations

Councillor John Murphy expressed congratulations to all those involved in the successful running of the Third Annual Music @Mount Leinster 2017 held in Borris.

ITEM NO. 4: Votes of Sympathy and Prayer

- The Maye family, Pairc Muire, on the death of Mrs. Margaret Maye
- The Hughes Family, Ballybromhill, Fenagh on the death of Patsy Hughes
- The Neill Family, Paulstown on the death of Jack Neill
- The O'Connell Family, Ballyellen on the death of Ella O'Connell
- The Gladney Family on the death of Mrs. Ann Gladney
- The Coady Family, Rathanna on the death of John Coady.

ITEM NO. 4: Correspondence

No correspondence received.

ITEM NO. 5 Statutory Business/Corporate

None

ITEM NO. 6: Infrastructural Services

Roads Programme for 2017 has been agreed on the proposition of Cllr. Gladney and seconded by Cllr. Doran. Discussion took place regarding the use of unsuitable roads by Heavy Goods Vehicles, and it was agreed to write to the Department of Transport and Ordnance Survey to highlight this issue

ITEM No. 7: Housing

It was noted that confirmation with regard to funding for Grants had been received from Department.

ITEM NO. 8: Planning

It was agreed that member of Planning Department to be invited to next meeting in April.

ITEM NO 9: Any Other Business

None

ITEM No. 10 Community

It was proposed to allocate similar funding as in 2016 to the St. Patrick's Day Parade in 2017 on the proposition of Cllr. Willie Quinn and seconded by Cllr. A. McDonald.

This concluded the business of the meeting.

Signed: _____

Date _____

Cathaoirleach

Signed: _____

Date: _____

Meetings Administrator